
 

Events on the Horizon  

 
APRIL 

Friday 13 
Billy Cart Challenge 

2.20pm Early dismissal 
Monday 30 

Term 2 begins 
MAY 

Monday 7 
ICAS Digital Technologies 

Tuesday 15 
7 – 9pm Governing Council 

meeting 
Thursday 24 

School Photos 
 

Sports Day Winners – Playford  

 
 

Spirit Cup Winners - Giles 

 

District Athletics 
Congratulations to the 15 students who represented our school at the 
SAPSASA athletics day at Oakbank last Friday. Our school finished 2nd 
overall after scores were adjusted depending on school size.  Many thanks 
to the parents who assisted in transportation, marshalling duties and 
encouraging our team throughout the day.  A great day and I was very 
impressed with the way our students supported one another.  Certificates 
and ribbons will be presented at our first assembly next term.   

 

 
 

 

Zumba Night 
A successful evening of fitness and fun with $140 being raised to support 
school initiatives. The SRC will be creating a wish list early next term and it 
is hoped that money raised from Zumba and last year’s Marvellous Market 
can be put to good use. 

Giant Jumble Sale 
Many thanks once again to all families who donated produce for a stall at 
the Jumble Sale.  The school raised $240 which will go to support our Yr. 7 
Canberra Trip in term 4. Thank you to Mrs Haddock for coordinating this 
fundraising initiative for the school. 

OSHC Trial 
From the start of term 2 we will be trialing a new fee structure allowing 
families to have their child/children in OSHC until 4.00pm for a fee of $15 
per child.  

Farewell to Nigel 
 On behalf of the school community I would like to thank Nigel Jamieson for 
the work he has done this term in his OSHC director’s role. Nigel has won 
the OSHC Director position at Woodside PS from the start of term 2 and we 
wish him well in his new endeavour. This Friday will be his last day so if you 
get the chance please thank him for making OSHC interesting and fun 
throughout the term. Nigel has also spent a considerable amount of time 
updating many of the OSHC policies for which we are very appreciative. 

 

Summit Sun 
“Let us Shine”  

Norton Summit Primary School, 46 Crescent Drive, Norton Summit 5136 

Telephone—8390 1771        Fax—8390 1063       Email—dl.0316.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Principal – Mr Bill Lewis                             Website—www.nortonps.sa.edu.au 

  

12th April 2018 

Issue 3 



 

SPECIAL THANKS  
Interschool Chess Transport 
Sarah Carlson, Ruth Riessen, Katie Gleeson 
SAPSASA Athletics Transport / Marshalling 
Dave Gleeson, Michelle Johanson, Kathryn Bercic, 
Kathe James, Justin Roberts, Charmaine Cowling 
Coles Vouchers Coordination 
Kathryn Bercic 
New School Brochure  
Nicole Coppola 
Uniform Committee 
Nicole Coppola, Ruth Riessen 
Courier Cup 
David Leonard, Ruth Riessen 
SAPSASA Tennis Challenge 
Justin Roberts 

 

 Governing Council Update Report 

 
GC had their first official meeting for the year on 

March 20 and welcomed Nicole and Kate as new 

members! 

An over view of the meeting: 

Finance: Tas provided members with a finance 

report. He advised he is happy with the budget 

and the planning for the coming year. 

Principal’s Report: Bill provided the members 

with a report outlining Term 1 so far and 

upcoming events. It was pleasing to hear that the 

Election Day BBQ /stall raised $800 for the 

Marvelous Market and the Year 7 Canberra 

Camp. This was a great opportunity to promote 

our school and promotional show bags were 

available for interested families on the day. 

Bill showed GC members some new school 

uniform shirts that the students have voted on. 

Discussions are still underway… 

Parents and Friends: We discussed the best way 

to fundraise and assist with school events in 

2018. We plan a different approach this year, 

with a Parent Rep from each class group (eg R-1, 

2-3, 4-5 and 6-7) to run an event/fundraising.  

Nicole agreed to take on the role of P&F reporter 

for the Governing Council, with assistance from 

Kate. Please see Nicole (Alison, Cate and Megan‘s 

mum) or Kate (Ila’s mum) if you have any 

fundraising ideas or would be keen to Rep your 

class. 

OHSC:  Nigel has been collating learning stories 

for each regular attendee for parents to see what 

the students are doing. Please have a look at the 

fun the children are having! Starting Term 2, 

OHSC is trialing short OHSC sessions from 

(3.20pm > 4pm) Fee $15. This is a great way to 

introduce your children to the after school fun 

and activities. Please see Tanya to book in! 

School Promotion: New brochures have been 

created and they look great! Feel free to grab a 

few from Tanya to pass on to families that you 

know. A letterbox drop is planned for the new 

Rostrevor development and copies have been 

given to Magill Primary School. 

Education: Corey spoke about the annual Parent 
Science Night and some fun suggestions were 
made. Mrs. Prunty is the teacher who coordinates 
this event. If you have any skills to contribute to 
the event please let her know. 
Corey’s homemade red wine was very easy on the 
palate!  
GC meetings are informal and friendly. 
If you wish to join and have a say about your 
children/s school, please let Bill or Tanya know. 
Meetings are held only twice per term. 
 
Karen 
GC Member 



OSHC NEWS 

The My Time, Our Place Framework that all OSHC’s 

work from says “The Framework has been designed for 

use by school age care educators working in 

partnership with children, their families and the 

community, including schools.” We must remember 

that we (OSHC) are a small part of the overall process 

that involves the school, family life and the community.   

 

 

 

The Framework acknowledges the importance of play and leisure in 

children’s learning and development and that their learning is not 

limited to any particular time or place. Developing life skills and a sense 

of enjoyment are emphasised. The Framework recognises the 

importance of social and emotional development and communication in learning through play and leisure, and it 

forms the foundation for ensuring that children in all school age care settings engage in quality experiences for rich 

learning, personal development and citizenship opportunities. I believe in spontaneous play experiences that are 

child centred and to have minimal “intervention” in children’s play unless it is unsafe.  I hope the children have 

enjoyed that philosophy this term and continue to pursue their interests to the best of their abilities. They all get 

along very well and the overriding emphasis on respect that the school promotes stands everyone in good stead. The 

struggles to maintain OSHC with sustainable numbers will continue but I am confident that the school’s leadership 

team will do everything to support and nourish the OSHC service.  

We will be welcoming back Alyce next term from maternity leave and I take up a new role as Director at the 

Woodside Primary School OSHC (two streets from home!!) I have thoroughly enjoyed my time at Norton Summit and 

I think you have a fantastic school and community – you are very lucky! I would like to thank Bill and Tanya for their 

support in my time here and the staff for being so easy to work with! It was a pleasure … all the best for the children 

and families for the well-deserved holidays and the rest of the year! My final word is to borrow from Richard Lingard 

who said “You can discover more about a person in an 

hour of play than in a year of conversation.”  

Play is so important for children and adults alike – enjoy 

your play! 

Nigel Jamieson                 (Term 1 acting) Director.  

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

      Year 4/5 News 

In year 4/5 we are powerful learners.  We have been learning with and from one another.  We take greater 

ownership of our learning as we discus and compare answers to problems.  Importantly, discrepancies in answers 

allow us to collaborate and to prove or disprove solutions. This creates a rich learning dialogue and provide 

opportunities for us to be both teacher and learner.  

What it looks like: 

¶ Less pen marks from the teacher 

¶ perseverance  

¶ collaboration 

¶ sharing strategies 

¶ multiples ways to solve a problem 

¶ self-evaluation and peer feedback  

Why do we do peer marking? 

1. It is better to speak to a friend about our work 

2. It’s a way to check answers and make sure we 

are on the right track 

3. It keeps us honest and we can find new ways of 

doing things by talking to friends 

James B, Alina and Finn 

What does a powerful learner look like? 

1. They are trying new challenges 

2. They are motivated 

3. They are persistent  

4. They think outside the box 

5. They keep trying 

6. They always have a go 

7. They seek to help friends and seek help from 

friends  

Tia and Marla 

Why do we embrace Mistakes? 

1. We learn from mistakes 

2. We never do those mistakes again 

3. We can teach others from those mistakes  

4. We can learn why I was a mistake and use strategies to overcome this 

5. We can learn where we went wrong 

Alison and Laura  

 

Why does learning need to challenge us? 

1. So we can learn new things 

2. It’s not easy so we learn ways we can solve problems  

3. So we keep working at things we stick with a problem until we have finished it 

Jack, Kade and Isaac  

 

 



Library news… 
By Sally Pederick 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See:  https://windmill.org.au/show/grug-and-the-rainbow/ 

School Holiday activity  
  

 

 

 

Aleesah Darlison – Author Visit 

On Monday Week 11 we were privileged to have Aleesah Darlison visit 

our school and run a series of presentations and writing workshops. 

Aleesah is an award-winning author and has over 40 books published in 

Australia. With some help from Nicole Coppola at the Stirling Library, 

we were able to access many more of Aleesah’s  books and the 

students enjoyed having her stories read to them in the lead-up to her 

visit. Some of the student’s favourite books included Puggle’s Problem, 

Bearly There, Stripes in the Forest and Awesome Animal Stories for 

Kids. Many thanks to Aleesah for including Norton Summit Primary 

School in her South Australian tour. 



 

When:      This Friday (13th April) @ 1.00pm 

Venue:  School Gym and Crescent Drive test track 

Billycarts: Can be delivered to the school anytime leading up to the event. We already have about ten on 

display in the front foyer. 
Special Guests: Representatives from the Courier and the Birdwood National Motor Museum will be 

attending.  

Entries: At last count we had 34 entries 

Start Time:  Given the larger than expected number of entries I ask that everyone involved meet in the 

school gymnasium at 1.00pm. 

Medic: Our medic for the event will be Moira Ezra 

Police Presence: Mark Cowling will be in attendance to assist with monitoring traffic and to ensure that 

the test track is safe. He may also bring along his speed gun to ensure that no Billycarts exceed the speed 

limit on Crescent Drive. 

Safety: Helmets are compulsory. Gloves, knee and elbow pads are strongly recommended.  
Parking: Parking at the school is difficult at the best of times so get here early to drop off your Billycart if 

you have not already done so. There will be parking available on the south side of the school on Crescent 

Drive. 

There will be limited parking available on the north side of the school on Crescent Drive as we will be using 

the section close to the school for our test track.  We will endeavour to have some adults providing parking 

instructions. 

There is also parking available at the northern end of Crescent Drive at The Summit 

.

Norton Summit PS 

1 Torben & Jack 9 Isaac & Henry 

2 Amy and Tom 10 Jackson & Piper 

3 Mitchell & Kayla 11 Eli & Luke 

4 Violet 12 Charlie & Hamish 

5 James & Evelyn 13 Angus 

6 Tom & Charlotte 14 Marla  

7 Kade 15 Eli & Azzi 

8 Thomas C 16 James G 

 

 

Uraidla Primary School  

1 Blake 10 Oli & Paige 

2 Alastair 11 Calvin 

3 Charlotte & Lachlan 12 William 

4 Lily & Tess 13 Henry & Patrick 

5 Sam & James 14 Emily 

6 Izzi & Trinity 15 Adrian & Lucas 

7 Luke 16 Eleanor 

8 Patrick 17 Campbell 

9 Samuel 18 Alba 
 


